
There's no right way for growing an online business. And honestly, me and my guests 
are more than fine with that.

I'm Haley Thomas. And this is the podcast that lets you be a fly on the wall for 
candid conversations and many lessons through a variety of online entrepreneurs who 
are growing their businesses based on their own visions. We're on a mission to 
normalize and laugh about the behind the scenes truth of achieving a new level of 
success in your business. This is one year from now.

Hello, hi,

how are you?

Welcome to the podcast. So today we are going to be talking about celebration as a 
way to integrate identity. Now this is very fitting because as I'm recording this, 
it's may 12. My birthday was May 11. My birthday was just yesterday. And I am known 
amongst my friends for being a big celebrator of my birthday. And when I say big, I 
don't mean flashy sometimes, I mean flashy. But I am excited for my birthday. 
whenever it comes. I have like questions I like to ask myself and ask people on my 
birthday, just like where was I this year versus last year? What

did I love? What

experience do I never want to have? Again, I always find myself presence. I always, 
like look back at like different notebooks or if I've taken certain notes in my 
notes app. And I like update those notes. So I have a note in my notes app from May 
11 of 20. I think 17 or 2018, about the things that I wanted. And every year I've 
gone back and been like, update, you nailed it. And now you can do this or like 
update, you still haven't learned how to do a handstand. But that's okay, this is 
what you did instead. So I am a big proponent of celebration, acknowledgement 
because of what it does to our identities, and how it helps our brains to cement the
truth of where we are now as opposed to where we were before. It's a way to mark 
progress. So the reason this matters is twofold. One, I bring this up in my coaching
practice all of the time. So every single coaching session that all my clients have 
with me, we always start with what are at least three things you want to celebrate 
since the last time we talked, I do this because one the brain hardly ever wants to 
celebrate. It is not our default mode. And I think it's missing an opportunity to 
integrate. And it's missing an opportunity to think about what is going right, what 
is working, what have you accomplished. That's always the secondary thought for our 
brain. It's always thinking about what hasn't been done yet how far we still have to
go. It's always thinking about what hasn't been accomplished all the things that are
going wrong and the problems that need solved. We hardly ever want to think about 
what is working. The second component to that. Or the second reason why I do that is
because it's really hard to make clear decisions and make useful decisions and 
decisions that benefit you in the long term. When you are at a point of chronic 
stress. You cannot make good decisions. When you're good decision making skills, 
that portion of your brain is shut off when you are hyper focused on what's not 
working. So I start off my coaching sessions with what is working, what would you 
like to celebrate anything can go in that bucket, right business related, 
relationship related home life related, kids related, anything goes in that bucket, 



but we talk about celebrations. And then the other reason why I think this is so 
important is because as I mentioned, the brain is typically obsessed with what we 
haven't done yet and what still needs to be done. And if you don't stop to look at 
how far you've come, if you don't create that checkpoint in your brain, you will 
always think that you're starting from the beginning and you're still so far on the 
journey. Like I think of it very much like a video game. So growing up Mario 
Brothers was the shit. And there are so many opportunities for checkpoints and Super
Mario Brothers. And you know, every time you be a world, I'm thinking of the kind of
like the map that they had. And then there's like these little kind of levels that 
you play in the world. And every time you beat a level, like a new bit of path opens
up, but you're never having to start at the very beginning of the game at the very 
first level to go through to that next level. It's a checkpoint, it's a safe point 
so you know where you are. You can see you can look back and see all the things 
you've accomplished all the levels that you beat, going into the next level. So 
celebration, to me is vitally important to creating a new identity as a successful 
entrepreneur. It's vitally important for actually knowing that you know how to 
create clients, it's vitally important for you to point out to yourself, how you 
have created all the results in your business, all the positive results, how that 
happened. It's so important, because without it, we think we're starting from the 
very first level, when really you're going from level 36 to level 37. And your brain
wants to say you're going from level one to level 37. Like there's so much ground to
cover, and I'm just not there yet. You're really going from level 3637. It's fine. 
You know, so much more now, circumstances have evolved, do you have evolved, you're 
only going up a level. But without celebration without having a checkpoint, your 
brain will legitimately think I'm going from one to 37. And there's so much to 
overcome, and there's so much space. So celebration allows us to integrate into our 
identities, who we are becoming, in a way that no other practice that I know of

can do. Now, the challenge of celebration is a couple fold. Most women, and I would 
say most people in general, but most women have a really hard time celebrating 
themselves. We are bad at celebrating ourselves, I shouldn't even say bad. We are 
unpracticed at celebrating ourselves. So just like any other discipline, like 
learning how to sell or learning how to market you have to learn how to celebrate 
yourself, you have to learn how to create these checkpoints and the self trust at 
these checkpoints. But this is something that we are typically taught to not do. It 
feels braggadocious It feels extra. Like I literally had a client ask at one point 
like, okay, am I celebrating too much. And I kind of chuckled, because there's no 
such thing as over celebration. But I kind of chuckled, because that's like the kind
of thing that happens to us when we go wow, I celebrated for three weeks in a row. 
And we're going to talk here in a minute about how I encourage clients to celebrate 
so that it becomes a process and a practice of identity integration. So I'll tell 
you exactly the steps that I have my clients work through in a second. But there's 
no such thing as over celebration, all it is, is repeatedly integrating identity. 
And our culture, the space we grow up in has to say that you can't celebrate 
yourself too much, you can't be too proud of yourself. Think about that for a 
second. Everything about the external messages we receive are often like, Don't 
overly love yourself, don't overly trust yourself, don't overly Be proud. Like, 
that's not a thing, we have to work really hard to become overly proud, we're so 
afraid about swinging too far. The other direction is that we're often still under 
doing it, we're often still under celebrating, and under recognizing ourselves. And 



the product of this is that we're walking through life, especially in a journey of 
entrepreneurship that requires such a deep level of self trust. It's like we're not 
eating enough vegetables to get all the vitamins that we need. But we're like, but 
we should I had one piece of broccoli two weeks ago, I should have plenty I eat 
broccoli. Like we're so underdeveloped in this area. And we're so afraid of 
overdoing it that it's a thought error, there's a big discrepancy there. So first of
all, when we think about celebration, there's no such thing as over celebration. And
we are typically bad or unpracticed at the practice of celebrating ourselves. And so
the chances of you overdoing it are very, very low. Even if every single week you 
specifically celebrate in the way that I'm going to talk about it, it will still not
be over celebration. This is how you build self trust. This is how you integrate a 
new identity. This is how you keep from feeling like you're going from level one 237
when you're only going from 3637 This is how your work gets easier. This is how you 
feel less pulled and less swayed when people are selling courses. And there's things
to do on the internet, which there will always be that circumstance will never 
change. This is how you can start to filter and decipher what's important for you 
and what's not this practice of celebrating yourself and being able to trust 
yourself and see where you have made progress and legitimately be able to see where 
you are solid and where you want more growth. This is the process this is how you do
it. This is how important celebration is as a practice, it is not something that is 
optional. And you still get to have a really successful really fulfilling identity 
as an entrepreneur. Okay, so I just kind of went on a rant and got hyped up about 
celebration and why it's so important. But I think again, that was really important 
to say that this isn't just for funsies and you should celebrate because it feels 
good. It does feel good. But it's vitally important to your success for you to have 
a career as an entrepreneur and you to feel settled and successful so that no matter
what happens and no matter what challenges you face, you always know what the truth 
is and who the truth is of who you are. So how do you celebrate this is what I tell 
my clients, there are four steps to celebration, and then I'm going to share some 
parameters are On frequency and around kind of the timetable, you have to celebrate 
all of this is just suggestions. But I want to make it really easy for you to start 
a practice of celebration and just see what magic it does. See how this helps you to
create and maintain feelings of pride in yourself feelings of trust in yourself 
feelings of contentment in yourself. So the four steps are create a list of I am 
statements. The second step is to get physical, the third step is to write it out. 
And the fourth step is to get a trophy. This may seem like a lot of steps. But 
again, we're not celebrating just for funsies. This isn't like shooting off a one 
off text. This is integration into this new identity of who you are. So step number 
one is create a list of I am statements. So these are statements that help you 
notice

where you are now they are definitive declarative statements for you to practice so 
that you can start identifying as the person who has these qualities or these 
characteristics. So for instance, I'm going to borrow these from one of my favorite 
clients, she and I were celebrating a benchmark that she had made in her business. 
And the other thing I would offer to celebration can happen at checkpoints of 
hitting goals like revenue goals, or the number of clients you have or standing up a
new product, you can celebrate any of those very obvious markers. But I would also 
offer that celebrating just you can celebrate at any point in time, you can 
literally celebrate anything at all. And I would offer that at least every month, 



you should be celebrating in this way anyway, no matter what happens whether or not 
you fail a goal or you hit a goal, you can always find something to celebrate, to 
create the checkpoints. So step one is creating Im statements. And this is literally
where you sit down and just write down declarative definitive statements about what 
is true about you now. So with a particular client I was working with last week, 
some of her I am statements are my presence alone is valuable. So that's building 
the belief that she has that just her presence to her clients is valuable. Another 
one, I am a talented thinker. And other one clients love to pay me these are just 
things that are true for her now, that maybe weren't a month ago, two months ago, 
six months ago, I love being a guide to my clients out of their pain, I have turned 
a corner, there will never not be enough. I trust myself. My new monthly minimum is 
around $10,000 a month. 10k is my new minimum. So in that piece, we're talking about
revenue. I know what I'm doing. Okay, so these are just a set of definitive thoughts
about who she is. And they're kind of the stakes in the ground the temples for this 
checkpoint. So her job with these thoughts as to come up with them and come up with 
ones that feel true. And her bones right. So there's some thoughts that we want to 
think about ourselves that still feel a little like crunchy a little like, our brain
doesn't quite want to settle on them. But you'll know that they can be checkpoint 
thoughts. They can be celebration thoughts, I statement thoughts, when you mostly 
are like Yes, that's true. You don't have to be at 100%. But if you're at like 80% 
Yes, that's true, they can go on this list. And again, the point of this is for you 
to say out loud and see written down. And I would offer like create a shortlist and 
just read through that list several times over like a week. Honestly, you could read
through that list forever. Right? But we're talking about a practice of celebration.
These are the I am statements, the celebration statements that I'm going to just say
out loud to myself as a reminder of what is now true. That may not have been true 
before. So that's step one. Notice again, this should feel like in the step it 
should feel settled content that your brand's just like Yes, that's true. More often
than not predominantly, this is a true declarative definitive statement that I can 
say, Okay, so that's the first part. The second part is get physical. So it is not 
enough just to think about who you are, you need to experience this new identity in 
your body. So that can be a dance party, that can be a walk, that can be a stretch, 
a shimmy, a self hug, do something that while you're having these new thoughts about
who you are and celebrating this when you're touching, there's a tactile experience 
to it because that's how it gets settled and sorted in your body of who you are. In 
the same way that when you're feeling nervous or anxious or inadequate, that creates
feelings in your body. You are now purposely creating feelings of success and have 
this new identity in your body. So whenever I hit a goal, or just for fun on Friday 
afternoons, whatever, I have a dance party in my office, I have a playlist of money 
music that I like it share that in my email list, if you're not on my email list, 
you should get on it. But I shared my money music list. So I play music. And I dance
very often, when a new thought comes to me of like, this is what's happening next. 
This is the new identity that I have. I go for a walk, like I walk. And I talked to 
myself about it, for example, earlier this year, so I have multiple businesses, I 
bought out one of my business partners, and one of my businesses. And for whatever 
reason, in that moment, it occurred to me like holy shit, I'm going to be a 
millionaire in the next couple years, that it just like all hit me at once. And I 
was like, I need to celebrate this checkpoint. So part of my celebration was

to go for a walk and just talk to myself about it. Okay, another thing that I like 



to do as a part of celebration, and integration is Touch my body. So this sounds 
weird to say this on a podcast episode, but I mean, like, I take my hands and I 
touch the skin on my arms, like I squeeze my wrists, I massage my own neck and my 
shoulders, I give myself hugs, I'll like do this while I'm talking myself in the 
mirror, or just when I'm like putting on lotion after a shower, right? Like, I'm 
like, squeezing my legs and like rubbing lotion on my feet. But I do it with 
intention as a part of celebration and integrating some of those I am statements 
into this physical process. Because I want to feel the emotion in my body and work 
the truth of this identity into my body, I would offer that if any of this stuff 
feels weird to you. First of all, try it. And second of all, you get to do this part
that's getting physical gets to be whatever it is you want it to be. So you might 
take parts of this, you might leave parts of this, you might swap it out for 
something else that you really like, but get physical and let there be a physical 
connectedness to your body, or flesh your skin and bones as a part of celebrating 
and as a part of integrating this new identity. Okay, the third piece of this is 
writing it down. One thing that I notice is that, again, my clients are like, we're 
really good at celebrating other people. And as a part of celebrating other people, 
we write them love notes, we get them cards, right? We send Christmas cards, we do 
birthday cards, we send really sweet texts to our friends when it's their birthday, 
or when they have a kid or when they hit a milestone in their business, we celebrate
weddings, with cards, as a point of celebrating ourselves, writing notes, or cards 
to ourselves, I think is wildly important. Like I would write a good note to my 
friends. And I write great notes to my friends, by the way. Right? Like I compliment
my friends very specifically, when I telling them, I'm proud of them. I'm like, this
is why this is what I see in you. This is how it makes me feel when I see this in 
you. This is extraordinary to me, because So take a minute and write down a note of 
why you're proud of yourself. what that feels like when you watch yourself succeed. 
What's surprising about it, what's enjoyable about it, okay, write it down. And 
sometimes I'll write these as like three page long things in my notebook. And I 
don't, I don't like go and get a card, I literally just have notebooks that I have 
for my business. And I just write them in there, flip the page, take client on the 
next page, right? Like it's not so much about like making it this big, flashy, 
exuberant thing, but it is about the practice. So it can be a long note to yourself,
it can just be some doodles on a piece of paper, you don't even have to keep the 
piece of paper, but just some doodles and writing it down. So again, the process of 
physically writing adds something to your memory. And the process of you reading 
with your eyes, how you are proud of yourself and watching you celebrate yourself 
like this is getting a little meta and weird. This helps to integrate this new 
identity. So that you know it's not a fluke, so that you know how to think about the
work that you do the progress that you've made. This is all important pieces to it. 
So write it out. And then the fourth piece of this is getting a trophy. So again, 
this is where my clients sometimes are like, I don't know, I'm not sure this seems 
exuberant. That seems like a lot. And what I want to offer is having a physical 
reminder that is for you, or that other people can see is how you not measure your 
success to be flamboyant, but like, oh, I've got a lot of trophies. I win a lot. I'm
good at what I do like that helps to integrate the success you're having into your 
reality. So when I say trophies, this is what I mean. It just means a physical 
reminder of the success you've achieved. I have bought myself very expensive 
trophies. So for example, when I made my first $100,000 of just coaching dollars a 
couple of months ago, I bought myself $400 sterling silver with pearl audio 



earrings.

They're beautiful. They're amazing. They won't get here until September. I can't 
wait That was a sizable trophy. They were pricey coming from overseas, it's gonna be
great. Another trophy I've gotten myself is a Tamagotchi. So if you grew up in the 
90s, late 90s, early 2000s You know, they're these little, they're like little 
pocket pet toys like little digital toys. And I really wanted one when I was in the 
sixth grade, there was a girl at Girl Scout camp who was like, so flashy with her 
stupid Tomic achi. And I was like, I really want one and we did not have lots of 
extra funds growing up. And so I just never got what flash forward to I'm now 3132. 
I'm like, I can't get myself atomic achi as a celebration of myself. So I got one. 
Turns out Tamagotchi is just really trying to keep this little creature alive. And I
have a child and the dog and I don't need to keep more. So it ended up not being as 
much fun as I thought it was gonna be. But it was the process of buying myself this 
gift. And again, it was like $16 buying myself this gift that is unusual to the 
normal things that I purchased for myself. And by that I mean like I buy coffee for 
myself all the time. So I would not count that as a gift a celebration, because I do
it all the time. And I'm gonna do it you know all the time, no matter what. But this
Tamagotchi that was $16. It even though it wasn't, you know, all that it was cracked
up to be I've romanticized that idea of what that toy is for 15 years. It is a 
physical symbol, it just kind of like my son plays with it. It's somewhere in our 
house, a physical symbol of me celebrating myself. So it can be something from the 
dollar store, it can be an experience a trip, it can be a meal, it can be, again, 
something small from the dollar store. The only rule is that it can't be something 
that you're going to buy yourself anyway. So like, if you need new underwear, by 
yourself new underwear, but you don't call that a celebration. That's not. If you're
like, Oh, I'm buying these fancy sexy underwear, because I love them. And I love the
way I feel in them that counts. But not, oh, we need toilet bowl cleaner. So I'm 
gonna go to Target and get like, that's not a celebration. So having a physical 
trophy or an experience allows you because your brain is going to say while you were
doing it, and other people, your partner, your spouse might ask, why are we getting 
this again? Why did you buy that? And the reason is, because you're gonna have to 
answer, you're gonna have to respond. Like, why are we doing this? Oh, because I'm 
this now this is in celebration of my success. So again, you have to speak out loud,
or to yourself in your brain about the celebration. One of my mentors, my coach, 
Serena says whenever she signs a new client, she treats her partner to dinner. And 
it is almost explicitly for the reason like both of them have like jobs or they're 
fine. But it's for the reason of being able to say out loud, I'm buying, because I 
signed this client or I'm buying because I filled my mastermind or I'm buying 
because blah, blah, blah, because I just realized that I'm going to be a millionaire
in the next couple of years, it forces you to say that statement out loud. So to 
wrap this episode up the four points of celebration, our I am statements, getting 
physical with it, writing it down, and then gifting yourself a trophy. All of this 
might seem excessive, if you don't celebrate with any regularity. But again, 
celebration as a practice is so important to integrating your identity and creating 
a checkpoint in yourself. Because if you go through all these steps every time you 
hit a milestone, and some of my clients are hitting milestones very rapidly, so 
they're doing this every single week, it really cements your growth in yourself 
every single week, or every three weeks, or you'll have two major celebrations back 
to back and then not another one for a month, like the frequency is completely 



irrelevant. You get to decide. But the point is integration of identity. So my only 
rule is for my clients when we talk about celebration or celebrating something 
specific and in these ways is that you have seven days to get it sorted. So even if 
you don't receive the trophy that you picked, so like one of my clients was like, I 
think I'm gonna treat myself to a holiday in Europe. Or, you know, I was going to 
spend two weeks in Europe, that's not gonna happen for like seven months, but she 
got the plane tickets now. Right? So you have seven days to sort your celebration, 
because it keeps the brain from like, Oh, well celebrate and just kind of kicking 
that can down the road. So you have seven days to do all four steps, and then you 
move on. So I hope you noticed that sometimes when I celebrate it is not flashy. 
Sometimes when I celebrate it is very flashy, and I'm excited. It doesn't matter.

I'm just always celebrating and that's how I integrate this identity of Oh, I'm here
now. And then when the next challenge comes I'm only again going from level 36 to 37
and not level one to 37. It makes all the difference in my identity, because I 
identify as someone who is completely capable Going from 36 to 37. I identify as 
someone who can face any challenge because I am an entrepreneur. I'm not pretending 
to be I'm not saying I will be sometime in the future I just am. I'm successful at 
it. I make hundreds of 1000s of dollars and I will keep doing that for infinity 
until I die. Okay, all those things are so important to my identity, and therefore I
celebrate them all the time. Okay, we're gonna wrap this episode up. If you have 
questions about this or just want to talk to me about your celebration integration. 
Let me know I'm on Instagram at brainspace optimize or you can send me an email I'm 
Haley at brainspace optimized calm. I will see you on the next episode. Thank you 
for listening to this episode of one year from now you can find the show notes and 
all the links we mentioned at brainspace optimize comm slash podcast if you want to 
chat me up about all things entrepreneurship, then head to brain space optimized 
comm and join my email list. This is where we have rich conversations about the 
experience of business ownership is thoughtful. It's funny, I like getting responses
and chatting with you all it's a good time. Lastly, you can find me on Instagram at 
brainspace optimized We will see you in the next episode.
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